
 

 

 
17 March 2020  
 
 
Dear Parents & Students, 
 
Due to the closure of ‘Anna Bay Oval’ from Wednesday 18/3/2020, we have been advised that our buses are no 
longer able to use this area for student bus transfers.  From this date, we will be using the bus zone outside Salt 
Ash Public School [TSN #2318246] to transfer students between our services.   
 
This site has been chosen as it is a safe, controlled area that is along the current route and will not cause any 
delays in your child returning home of an afternoon.    
 

 
 
Group 1 – SPCC (Waratah), Corpus Christi, San Clemente, HCS & HVG 

 Please note, students in Group 1 for Soldiers Point will need to change onto S564 and then listen to 
instruction from the driver. 

 For all other areas, transfer onto other buses as normal 
 
Group 2 – NGS, NHS, SFX, HSH, HSotPA & MHS 

 Transfer onto other buses as normal 
 
The risk assessment for this area has been completed on students transferring from bus to bus ONLY.  If you wish 
to collect your child from this area, please meet them at the buses so that you can walk them safely to your 
vehicle.  
 
We apologise for any inconvenience caused and thank you for your understanding as these changes have been 
caused by factors out of our control. 
 
 
From The Port Stephens Coaches Team 
 

Salt Ash Public School 


